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Secretariat Meeting of the WFTU approved the Summary Report on the Action Plan 

Implementation.

WFTU issued statement on the 2023 Summit of NATO.

thThe Secretariat Meeting of the WFTU was held on 11  July 2023. In this meeting the 

Summary Report on the Action Plan Implementation placed by the General Secretary was 

adopted by the meeting. The document is enclosed as Annexure–I of this Circular. All the 

WFTU affiliates of Asia Pacific Region may please take a note of the Action Plan and act 

accordingly.

The Government Employees of Punjab in Pakistan protested in front of the Civil 

Secretariat, Lahore in support of their various demands which includes the implementation 

of the increase in the Salaries and Pension as per the Budget Announcement made by the 

Federal Government and also in support of other demands including filling up of vacancies, 

Regularization of the Services of Temporary Employees, etc. The All Pakistan Federation of 

United Trade Unions (APFUTU) and its affiliated Unions extended all support and solidarity to 

the struggling Government Employees of Punjab in Pakistan. 

th th
On the eve of the 2023 Summit of NATO being held from 11  to 12  July 2023 in Vilnius, 

Lithuania, the WFTU Secretariat issued a statement condemning the NATO and called upon 

the workers all over the world to fight against the imperialist wars and the system that 

creates them, to struggle for world peace and the solidarity among the peoples, to oppose 

the waste of resources and money for military purposes, to demand the dismantling of 

Nuclear Weapons and the immediate disengagement from NATO. The People of the world, 

the workers of the world have nothing to divide them and they can live in peace, solidarity 

and cooperation. A copy of the statement issued by the WFTU Secretariat is enclosed as 

Annexure-II of this Circular.

Government Employees of Punjab in Pakistan staged Protest Action Program – 

fully supported by All Pakistan Federation of United Trade Unions (APFUTU).

To,

All the WFTU Affiliated Unions 

of Asia Pacific Region 



2WFTU/ASIA PACIFIC OFFICE/CIRCULAR 

In the last WFTU APRO Circular, I have informed that the Regional 

meeting of APRO is due and hence the affiliates of WFTU from APRO may 

consider this and come forward to host the Regional Meeting of the 

affiliates of Asia Pacific Region of WFTU. However so far, I have not 

received any confirmation from the affiliates. It is once again requested 

that the Asia Pacific Regional Affiliates may please consider this and 

inform us at the earliest so that the same can be communicated to the 

General Secretary of WFTU for further process.

FOR THE ATTENTION OF WFTU APRO AFFILIATES.

With Greetings, Yours Comradely,

Mobile No. : +91 9444180885

Whatsapp No. : +91 9421081035

(C.SRIKUMAR)

Deputy General Secretary

Copy to :

The General Secretary, 

WFTU                          ................ for information please.
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Annexure-I
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Contd. Annexure-I
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Contd. Annexure-I
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Annexure-II
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Contd. Annexure-II
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